
 

 

Explanatory Statement – Instrument 2015/1 
 

 

The Minister for Infrastructure and Regional Development approved the allocations for the 

new Roads to Recovery programme, to run from 1 July 2014 to 30 June 2019 on 

12 September 2014 (see Roads to Recovery List 2014 Instrument No. 1). 

 

In that list, at Schedule 2, is $21,504,000 for Western Australia.  This money is for special 

projects funding (bridgeworks and Aboriginal access roads) which are unique to Western 

Australia.  Western Australia has provided a complete list of projects for funding under the 

Aboriginal access component of the programme, and an initial list of bridge projects, which is 

reflected in this instrument. 

 

The project lists are prepared by the Western Australian Local Government Grants 

Commission, in consultation with the Western Australian Local Government Association and 

Main Roads WA, and are provided by the Western Australian Minister for Local Government. 

 

Instrument 2015/1 amends the list to allocate $16,725,333 of the available funds to various 

councils, leaving $4,778,667 still to be allocated.  It allocates the first three years of funding 

for the bridgeworks component and completely allocates the funding for Aboriginal Access 

Roads. 

 

The remainder of the bridge component, for projects in the later part of the current funding 

period (July 2017 to June 2019) is yet to be received. 
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